ARPA Subcommmittee minutes  3/17/22

Attendance: Clrs Dave Adams, Gus Steeves, Mike Marketti. TM Michael McCall, Police Chief Shane Woodson, Fire Chief Paul Normandin, DPW Dir Heather Blakeley, Econ Dev Dir Peg Dean, Rec Dir Mike Brunelle, Lib Dir Margaret Morrissey, HR Dir Adriana Robaina, FinDir Karen Harnois, Trsr/Coll Sharon Ashleigh, Clerk Maddie Bonadies, Assr Rachel Carney, Cable Dir Jim Cosgrove, Hlth Dir Andy Pelletier.

Clr Adams opened at 4:35 by describing the committee's function, stating he'll put all suggestions into a spreadsheet, which should include who benefits (departments, citizens, etc), cost estimates, other grants that might be involved, potential needs to continue funding after ARPA expires, etc. Mrs Harnois said ARPA money needs to be obligated by 12/2024 and spent by 12/2026. 

Mr McCall summarized a previous meeting he had with department heads that came up with many suggestions. He noted the feds recently changed what towns can define as “lost revenue” to the tune of $10M, enabling those receiving less (like us, $5.1M) to use it essentially as we see fit. We have so far obligated about $1.2M, mostly to DPW projects.

Going around the room, department heads provided the following ideas:

Police: Premium pay for public safety staff due to COVID, plus new officer equipment and radios. (Ms Harnois said the premium pay was intended for lower-paid workers not police, but it has been used for police in several towns.)

Fire: Radio upgrades at SM/HS (has been discussed 4-5 yrs, cost $130K), moving radio tower from FD to PD ($230K), digital upgrade to P-25 ($100K), part-time EMS educator/coordinator/ public health paramedic ($80K). Mr Normandin also noted the town has several “dead zones” and identfying/addressing them would require a professional study ($30-40K).

DPW: Is already using ARPA money in Main, South, West St & TIP projects; sees need to spread it around because she could easily use “five times” what we're getting. One specific idea: new Town Hall phone system (drew lots of agreement).

Health: Recommended using some to offset new fire station land costs, clean up DPW contamination, buy 1-2 electronic message boards (Clr Adams said he's already looking into getting a permanent one for some central location), provide Redevelopment Auth seed money to save buildings, offset new trash contract costs by paying capital costs upfront, expand water/sewer to other parts of town, and deal with the WWTP odor issue.

Cable: Needs equipment to broadcast live from JEL and/or Community Ctr, livestreaming device, and protable switcher.

Assessor: Set up municipal home repair program akin to that available through CDBG for homes that don't qualify for latter.

Recreation: Community Ctr upgrades – doors, windows, roof, heater, phones.

Treasurer: Town Hall security cameras outside “to see who's backing into each other,” plus “panic buttons” in offices.

Finance: Funds to address ARPA's admin & paperwork needs; some towns have used it for consultants to do so. Next report due to feds 4/30.

HR: Town photo ID/key card badges to replace fobs. (Mr Normandin said FD can already do this.)

Clerk: New waterproof payment box outside ($7-10K).

Adjourned 5:40.

Respectfully submitted,

Gus Steeves, Town Council

